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Same old Story really, pack the bag say goodbye to the dogs and
off we go. Get there, do what needs doing, back in the car to
home. Unpack the bags and say hi to the dogs before we do it
again a few days later.

Truth is we are still having fun and meeting great people and Clubs. This
month saw us at

& C2 District Final YOTY (Redcliffes)

Soap box derby (Macclesfield),

Margie in Queensland for ELLIE course

50" Anniversary (Brighton)

C1 & C2 State YOTY final (Clare)

ANZAC Day (Robe — where we were introduced to the club)
40™ Anniversary (Mt Barker)

30" Anniversary (Hallet Cove)

District Cabinet meeting (Murray Bridge)

Officers Training (a.a.)
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It was great to see the Clubs having Anniversaries and congratulations to
them and the recipients of a Life membership at Mt Barker and a Internatinal
Presidents Medal at Hallet Cove.

My ego did take a battering at Brighton though when the local news paper
reporter showing great tack whilst taking my personal details after
photographs with a couple of other people said, “doesn’t really matter anyway
cos we won'’t be putting your picture in the paper anyway!”

My last Cabinet meeting at Murray Bridge was a great day made better by the
efforts of the Murray Bridge Club who catered for lunch, tea and the following
day’s officers training lunch. Thanks to lan and his team of Lions and
partners who couldn’t do enough for us. It was pleasing to see that we had
nearly all of our Cabinet there along with DGE Bryans Shadow Cabinet and |
think we are in pretty good hands for the year ahead. The Cabinet meeting
finished on a high note with Lion Margie recalling a recent event in which she
took a whip to the District Governor. | might add it was in front of withesses
and | do have photos on the
offended part of my anatomy.

I will more formally thank my team
at the District Governors Change
Over on the 23" of July at the
worlds greatest seaside town,
Robe. | hope to see a lot of people
come along to join Margie and
myself passing the “realm” over to
Bryan and Kay.

As | mentioned last month, we had
three very good contestants from
C2 matching themselves against
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C1’s young winners. For the 4" consecutve year we can boast that the ‘C’ Districts Youth of the Year
representative at the National Final in Echuca will come from C2.

The winner being Bethany Williams. who has been sponsored by the Mitcham Club, she is a lovely young lady
and please take the opportunity of making her and her parents welcome if you run across them in Echuca.
Congratulations goes also to the Clare Lions Club and the YOTY Committee who put on a very good night at
the Clare Country Club.

4+ +
well done’
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Also, PDG Ron Pascoe is moving on
from the YOTY State Chair position. |
would like to on behlaf of the ‘C2 District’
say a very big thank you to Ron and
Nina for their dedication and
commitment to this fabulous Youth
Project over the last three years.

ECHUCA CONVENTION 12™ - 16™ MAY
50/50 FORUM - 4/1/16 — GLENELG GOLF CLUB
D.G. CHANGE OVER 23/7/16 — ROBE FOOTY CLUBROOMS

SOMBRE THOUGHTS.

As | sit here typing this newsletter, | have been
reminded of our vulnerability with 2 email
messages.

One advising that the last remaining Charter
member of the Naracoorte Lions Club and
proud member to his dying day, Lion Jack
Vickery has just passed away. 51 years of

service, RIP Jack.

The next email, that a friend and hard working
Lion in our District is currently suffering from

a severe and aggressive illness. My thoughts
are with him and his family at this very sad
time.

Every time you do
a good deed,

you shine the light
a little farther into
the dark. And the
thing is, when
you're gone, that
light is going to
keep shining on,
pushing the
shadows back.”

~ Charles de Lint
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Tingedher We Can

District Governor 2015-16 Dave Thomas and Margie
together with the Members and Partners of the
Lions Club of Robe and District
request the pleasure of your company at a dinner in
celebration of a successful Lions year, and the handover to

District Governor 2016-17 Bryan Hearn and Kay

Saturday 23 July 2016
6.30pm for 7.00pm

Robe Football Club, O'Halloran Street
Cost: $45 per head Dress: Genflemen — Lounge or Dinner Suit, Ladies — After Five
A bus will be available to collect and return you to your accommeodation, for a small fee.

RSVP:-9 July 2016
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District Governor 201C2 Handover Dinner, 23 July 2016
Secretary Daina Biezaitis — Lions Club of Robe— PO Box 301, Robe SA 5276

M: 0401 187 298 , E: lionsrobe{@gmail com

Names & Lions Titles

Number Attending

Club

Payment Methods:
Cheque — payable to the Lions Club of Robe (please include this slip)

Direct Credit — Lions Club of Robe, BSB 633-000 Account number: 137324539
Please quote your Initial, Surname and Club as your reference, (eq D Thomas Robe).
Please email the names of attendees and your Club, or post this form.
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Accommodation options

There are a number of accommodation options available in Robe, ranging

from motel rooms & apartments to holiday homes & local caravan parks.
Motels

Robetown Motor Inn & Apartments
are offering a double room for $110 on mentioning you are from Lions &
attending the Handover Dinner.

T:08 87682185 http://www.robetownmotorinn.com.au/
Robe Harbour View

T:08 8768 2148 http://www.robeharbourview.com.au/

Holidayhomerental
Ottoson Holidays/Robe Holiday RentalsT: 08 8768 2600

A wide range of homes that you can share with others if you wish.

CaravanParks(poweredsites& cabins)
Discovery Holiday ParkT: 08 8768 2237

http://www.discoveryholidayparks.com.au/sa/limestone_coast/robe
Sea Vu Caravan PariT: 08 8768 2273
http://www.seavucaravanpark.com.au/
Robe Holiday Park-M: 0488 727 269
http://robeholidaypark.com.au/

Robe Tourist Informatioa-http://robe.com.au/ 08 8768 2465
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From the editor
Would like to hear from a few more clubs.
Deadline for each newsletter will be the 27% of the month.

A reminder to clubs that submit electronic newsletters to please put your club name in the file name to distinguish it
from others please do not just put “newsletter”, “bulletin” “ date” only as your club may not be the only one to use
this file name and there is a possibility of it being overwritten when downloaded.

Also if there is something in your club newsletter that you would like to share in the C2 News — please put a short
note in your email eg. Can you please include article about ......

It is coming up to the end of the DG year and electronic and hardcopy newsletter awards are being decided — if you
are not sure what this is — by submitting a hard copy or electronic copy of your newsletter to the bulletin editor (me)
AND the District Governor you will be considered for the best electronic club newsletter or best hardcopy club
newsletter. So please share your clubs experiences.

Theresa Andrew
taandrew@bipgond.com

Around the Clubs

McLaren Districts

Our annual members Mystery Tour was held in March , and we found ourselves going up hill and down
dale, with a few surprises thrown in. The ultimate destination was Clarendon and while we waited with
grumbling tummies for the last car to arrive, we took time out to enjoy the perfect weather and
picturesque scenery. The lucky winners to organize next year’s tour were from the Kangarilla club. Oh
how fortunate are they! | wonder if we informed them of that little secret beforehand?

Easter was quite a busy time — our usual pancakes with trimmings at the McLaren Vale Caravan Park on
Sunday morning and a bbq at Seaford Bunnings on Easter Monday. Both events were a great way to build
up the fundraising coffers. Thanks to the management of the caravan park and the Bunnings store for their
assistance once again.

Our very handy carpenter, Brian Datson is at it once more. As we collect used spectacles from
optometrists and need some eye catching dispensers to do so, Brian put on his thinking cap (hope he never
takes it off), and came up with a nifty design which is superbly well made and was enthusiastically received
by Graham Jenkins Optometrists and OPSM. The materials used were mostly donated, resulting in very
little cost to the club. Where would we be without Brian’s initiative and man-shed!
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Store assistant, Holly Joyce with Brian Datson at the Seaford optom

Renmark
NEW PROJECTOO0 %! #% 0/ 34 %236
The “Peace Posters” project is a regular project of Lions each year. Our club has traditionally not got involved in this
project in the past. However, President Sandy thought it would be a good idea to participate this year for very little
effort on our part. This competition for primary school children gives our club a great opportunity to promote what
we do as a Lions club in our community.
“A Celebration of Peace.” That is what the Peace Posters theme is for this Lions Project for the 2016/17 Lions year. It
was my pleasure to deliver the Poster Contest kit to the Renmark Primary School and St. Joseph’s Primary School.
These 2 schools responded to my initial approach to all of the primary schools in the Renmark area to become
involved in this project. In return these schools were very honoured to receive the kits.

President Sandy promotes the “Peace Poster” kit to St Joseph’s school principal, Don DePalma We as a
club look forward to seeing what ideas of peace come from such young minds. Self-expression and artistic skill is a
requirement in the project and all children seem to have this attribute build in.
The Principals of both Schools, namely Mr. Don DePalma and Ms. Lyn Bretag, were very happy to have the
opportunity to involve their students in what our Lions Club of Renmark is about and what we do for our community.
This is a wonderful project not just for the children, but for all to have a better understanding of people and different
cultures.
| am looking forward to seeing the results later in the year and | am sure the children will make their schools proud
and give the Lions Club of Renmark good exposure amongst the school’s community. These students are currently
young but one day, who knows, they may be future Lions.

District & Multiple District News

Welcome to new members to the district

Name Club Name Club
Brian Clark Hahndorf & Districts Rory O’Neil Hahndorf & Districts
Sue Clark Hahndorf & Districts Diane Parker Hahndorf & Districts
Bill Greig Hahndorf & Districts Barbera Riches Hahndorf & Districts
Ying Greig Hahndorf & Districts Patricia Wakefield Hahndorf & Districts
John Moore Hahndorf & Districts Deborah Wilde Hahndorf & Districts
Keith Noble Hallett Cove & District Henry Mom Kangaroo Island
Leonard Bannister | Merbein Tony Treble Kangaroo Island
Andrew Lowndes Mildura Deborah Hagger Strathalbyn District
Kelvin Binns Noarlunga-Morphett Vale | Anne Stilgoe Victor Harbor & Port Elliot




2017 Centennial

A big thank you to those Club Secretaries, Presidents and Centennial Coordinators who responded to my request for
assistance with the Centennial Reporting process in April. It was great to see that some clubs have appointed a
coordinator and many clubs are planning centennial projects or at least thinking what they can do to mark this
special occasion.

It is important to remember that clubs should participate in centennial activities at a level that suits each individual
club. No two clubs are the same, so no two centennial projects will be the same but the centennial is a ‘once-in-a-
lifetime’ opportunity to promote our organisation to our local, national and international communities so be sure to
maximise this opportunity in your community over the next two years as the centennial celebrations officially end in
mid 2018.

Six Centennial videos have now been produced and are available for download from the Lions 100 website page
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/news-media/videos/centennial.php. The videos travel through time and witness the
history of our association from our founding nearly one century ago to visions of the future of Lions. Both
entertaining and educational, the Centennial videos provide a glimpse into what you already know about Lions and
many things you don’t. They are all less than 10 minutes in length so are ideal to show at a club or zone meeting or
perhaps your club could show it publicly when you are out and about in the community, selling raffle tickets, running
a BBQ etc.

Titles include:

9 Glimpse 100 Years - catch a glimpse of 100 years of Lions history.

I The Founding of Lions Clubs International - a short video about the origins of our association and the key
players in its first years.

9 The Impact of Melvin Jones - learn about our association's founder, Melvin Jones, and his commitment to
the success of Lions Clubs International.

9 Peace & International Understanding - learn how Lions have dedicated themselves to building peace and
international understanding across borders and generations.

9 Growth & Expansion - learn how Lions Clubs International has become the world's largest service club
organization through 100 years of service and impact.

9 Knights of the Blind - learn how Lions became known as Knights of the Blind, serving blind and visually
impaired people for the past 100 years.

If you are unable to download the videos, | have copies available on DVD on request so, if your club would like one,
please contact me on 0418 812 646 or mmerfogl@bigpond.com and | can post one to you.

Remember there is a lot of information on the Lions website to help your club make your Centennial celebration a
success at http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/toolbox/index.php.

Melinda Fogden, 201 C2 Centennial Coordinator

215 April 2016

Public Relations, ACSO and Corinne Stone Memorial Award

Public Relations

Yes, we did it. The Adelaide Hills Club has been formed, albeit as a Bridge Club to Hahndorf for the moment with 15
members. Denis Haseldine has worked tirelessly to bring this about with help from Roy Hodgson, Bob Dewell, Brian
Hearn and me. We are confident that this new club will grow.

Are clubs still advertising their presence with Logos, signs etc.? Are members making it a practice to ASK ONE say
once a week, and if only one of those 52 asked is interested and only half of those asked by all the members are
interested and go on to become members then there could be an explosion of new members. Let’s try it!! Yes, this is
a repeat of my message from February.

Are you all on Facebook? Are all your details on your Website? Zone Chairs please invite me to your meetings. Good
to see many clubs appearing on their local Newspapers and also on their local radio stations.
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ACSO

WE held the AGM for ACSO, following which we have met. We are trying to get the Government to agree to give us a
continuous grant. Incidentally the City of Adelaide Rotary Club has 160 members, | have trouble controlling 27, |
wonder how that works?

Anyway look for details next month to enter your projects

Corinne Stone Memorial Award

Where are all the entries? Yes, Merbein | received yours. Come on you all have the entry forms — at least your
Secretary does. | know many of you have projects in the pipeline so let me have them. It is a simple form and does
not take long to enter.

DEADLY EARTHQUAKES STRIKES TWO NATIONS
Dear Lions, Lioness and Leos,

Over the last week we have had two earthquakes strike both Japan and Ecuador. In Japan the quake struck
the Kumamoto Prefecture late last week. Another quake struck Ecuador only 24 hours later this
earthquake had a magnitude of 7.8. Hundreds are dead, thousands are injured, and many more are
homeless

Lions Club International Foundation (LCIF) has responded by awarding major catastrophe grants to both
Japan and Ecuador, but the people impacted by these terrible disasters will need your help to recover.
That’s why we’re asking for your support

A Major Catastrophe Grant of US$250,000 has already been approved to help fund relief efforts in Japan,
with a further US$150,000 being mobilized for Ecuador.

Your donations will help provide immediate relief — food, water, clothing, supplies, and temporary shelter
—and ongoing assistance. Lions will be there to help those communities rebuild and regain hope following
these disasters.

Lions your generosity enables us to respond to disasters whenever and wherever they strike. We hope
that you will keep the victims in your thoughts and prayers, and we ask you to join us in giving as only
LIONS do.

Your donation to the LCIF Disaster Relief Furdl enable much needed assistance to be given to
Disaster related projects throughout the world including Japan and Ecuador. Send YOour Cheque
in_Australian Dollars to your District Cabinet Treasurer

Your donation to the Disaster Relief Fund will be eligible to go towards a Melvin Jones Fellowship or
Progressive Melvin Jones Fellowship.

100% of every dollar donated to LCIF goes to the people in need.
Please help

Yours in Lionism,

Tom Becker



International

WHERE THERE'S A NEED
THERE’S A LION

Centennial
Celebration

Newsletter

Dear Lion,

As we approach 100 years of service, I'd like to thank you for your tremendous efforts leading up to
our Centennial. | also want to encourage you to report your club’'s hard work and continue working
toward your end-of-year goals. Reporting allows your club's accomplishments to be recognized and
shared with Lions around the world.

Here's how your club can finish the year strong and help usher in our next century of service:

Invite and retain at least three new members to help your club grow and make Lions even
stronger!

Host a youth, vision, hunger and environment project in support of the Centennial Service
Challenge.

Plan a Legacy Project during the Centennial Celebration to create a visible reminder and a
lasting legacy of your service to your community.
As our 99" year comes to a close, we can all take pride in our accomplishments. Let's keep up the
momentum so we can continue to serve and turn our humanitarian vision into reality!

Sincerely,

Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada
Your International President

Lions Clubs International
FOUNDATION

Dear Lions,

World Immunization Week began yesterday. Alongside Gavi,
the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation, the United Kingdom's
Department for International Development (DFID) and other
Lions partners, Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) is
working to close the immunization gap.

Closing the gap means families know where and when to go for
immunization, there are enough

health workers, local leaders support health workers, and :
political leaders provide enough funding and support needed to pay for vaccines, health worker salaries and
transportation.
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It breaks my heart to know that 400 people still die every day from this disease. Measles is highly contagious
and can cause blindness, deafness and other complications. We can prevent this with a simple, cost-effective
vaccine.

World Immunization Week is an opportunity for us to raise awareness of measles and the importance of
vaccinations. Lions around the world are hosting events all week to show their commitment to the One Shot
One Life: Lions Measles Initiative.

Tune in all week to our blog, Facebook page and Twitter page for interesting statistics and information about
immunization efforts around the world. Be sure to tag us in your own social media posts to let us know about
your clubs' activities, and search #vaccineswork to get in on the conversation. Thank you for your dedication to
eliminating measles!

Together in Service,

Joe Preston
Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation

Refugee Assistance Programs are Growing
4 In recent weeks, LCIF has approved nearly US$200,000 in
4 grants for refugee assistance. Lions in Macedonia (FYROM),
Turkey, Austria and the Netherlands are working diligently to
provide refugees with food, water, shelter, clothing, medical

* supplies and even textbooks. These projects will benefit more
L than 13,000 people throughout the region. In total, LCIF has

&% throughout Europe. If your District or Multiple District is interested
in applying for a grant to aid refugees, contact LCIF for more
information.

New Options for Disaster Relief

The LCIF Disaster Relief grant program provides financial
support to Lions and their partners engaged in natural disaster
preparedness, response and recovery efforts. Now there are
more options for disaster relief from LCIF! Disaster -
Preparedness grants offer between US$5,000 to US$10,000 to _
districts interested in partnering with local authorities and other
community organizations to plan and prepare for future disaster
relief efforts. Community Recovery grants provide up to
US$20,000 for short-term clean-up and repair efforts in
situations where other organizations have already addressed
immediate needs.
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